
 

Newsletter No 04    30 September 2016    

Dear Parents/Carers 

Uniform 

There have been  a number of items of uniform 
lost in school this term. Please ensure that all 
uniform, shoes, bags and coats are clearly 
labelled. This will help us to reunite lost property 
with its rightful owner. 

All blue jumpers look the same at the end of a 
P.E. lesson, so please check that your child has 
come home in the correct clothes and  return any  
clothing that does not belong to them. Thank you.  

Harvest Festival Food 

Harvest Festival is a time of celebration and 
thanks to God for the food that we eat and for 
crops that have grown. As part of our Harvest 
celebrations we are inviting you to contribute items 
of food for our Harvest display. 

Please send any contributions to your child’s class 
teacher between Monday 3rd and Thursday 6th 
October. If you are contributing fresh produce, 
please send it in on Thursday 6th October. 

The food will be distributed to the  local food bank 
after the Harvest Festival. 

Thank you in advance for any contributions. 

Bobby RW 

For  helping another reception 

child to do up their coat 

Thomas  5W 

For  using beautiful manners 

all of the time. 

The following children will receive certificates for good work and 
behaviour in Celebration Assembly on Monday 3 Octoberr 2016. 
All Parents/Carers are welcome to attend. If Parents/Carers do 
attend could I please ask them to stay until the assembly finishes. 
This demonstrates to all the children that the entire assembly is 
valued by Parents/ Carers. Thank you for your support. 

 Kaiden Nursery  

For  taking turns 
and sharing. 

L’maiya RW 

For  independently 
selecting  her 

favourite fruits and 
selecting the 
correct labels 

using her phonics. 

Cairon RB 

For  careful 
independent 
counting and 

number 
formation. 

Siona 1M 

For  working really 
hard on her 
subtraction 

number 
sentences. 

Debournais 1SW 

For  working hard  
in English. 

Lereisha 2F 

For working hard  
in all areas. 

Mercy   2N 

For  trying her best 
in every subject 

area. 

Kamron 3F 

For  creative 
writing in retelling 

a story from 
another point of 

view. 

 Sana  Jan  3J 

For  excellent 
writing about 
Dame Kelly 

Holmes. 

 

Raisa 4C 

For  being brave 
and trying new 

gymnastics skills 
in P.E. 

 Joshua 4S 

For  extending 
noun phrases 

using  adjectives, 
verbs and 

prepositions. 

 

 Cimorah  5W 

For excellent 
written and 

practical science 
work. 

  Zara  M  5/6B 

For  making good 
progress in Maths. 

Emily 6JB 

For super 
journalistic 

writing. 

 

 

 

 

Democracy 

Parking Outside School reminder 
 A reminder, please do not park on Trinity 
Way as this is a private road. Please can 

parents/carers park with care when dropping 
and collecting their children outside of school 
and parking with respect for our neighbours. 

                       One of our anti-bullying strategies 

The following children will receive the ‘Kind and Thoughtful’ 
certificate and care of a cuddly teddy bear.  The award will be 
presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 3 October 2016. 
The lucky children will also have fruit and milk with Mrs Booker in 
her office and swing on her chair. 

 

Belonging 

For in Christ Jesus you are all sons of God,  

through faith 

Galatians 3:26 



 

Safety online reminder 

Could parents please, please supervise children when using the internet at home either on the computer, 

mobile phone or any other electronic device that can access the internet. We are doing everything that we can 

in school to ensure that our children are safe and constantly remind the children about e-safety.  Following the 

tips listed below will help your child stay safe online. 

 Have family rules about how the internet will be used at home and be clear about what information is 

safe to share online 

 Discuss rules about communicating online with friends 

 Make sure you know what your children are doing online, much like you would in ‘real’ life and use 

parental controls (on computers, mobile phones and game consoles) to help you. Remember that these 

cannot always be 100% effective 

 Make sure that your children are aware that people or websites can lie online 

 Make sure your child understands that online actions can have offline consequences 

Attendance and Punctuality 

Please support us in continuing to 
improve our attendance and 

punctuality by encouraging your 
children to come to school and be on 

time every day. 

Mobile Phones Safeguarding reminder 

For Health and Safety reasons can I please 
ask all parents/carers not to use their mobile 
phone within the school building. Thank you 
for your support. 

These classes received their certificates in celebration 
assembly on Monday 26 September 2016 

Lining Up 1SW 

Spick and Span 3F 

Movement Bird 3J 

Gymnastic Monkey 4C 

Attendance 3F & 5W 100% 

Punctuality RB 

Dinnertime 
Yummy Bear 1M 

Runner Up   4C 

Jeans for Genes 
Thank you to every one who  

contributed.  
We raised a fabulous £230.35 

Mrs Bains 
Learning mentor/Attendance 

Half Term 

Children break up on 

Friday 21 October 2016 

and return to school on 

Monday 31 October 2016 

Don’t forget to  

follow us on twitter 

 

 

Have a great weekend! 

Mrs Jo Booker        &    Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer  CBE NLE 

Head of School             Executive Head Teacher 

Contact us :-   

Tel: 0121 554 3751     Email: enquiry@stmryb20.bham.sch.uk  

Visit our website at:  www.stmryb20.bham.sch.uk 

Musician’s Play On 

I attended Hamstead Hall’s open evening and was so pleased to 
see 5 children, who attended St Mary’s School, doing presentations 
and helping out. Even my son Ben Fu was asked to play the piano. 
It was a delightful evening! 

Kit Fu - Parent 

Macmillan Coffee Morning 

Thank you to everyone who supported our Coffee Morning 

today. It was lovely to see you all there. 


